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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

St Albans Surgery

Notes of the Meeting:  Wednesday 15 January 2014

Present:

Denis Norton (DN) Chair, Janet Balcomb(JB), Dr Ruth Chapman(RC), Connie Page (CP), Tony Page, Judith Poulton (JP), Marian Robertson(MR)

Apologies:  

Chris Cookson, Elaine Parrish and Sue Jazeel who regretted she had to resign.

1 DN and MR reported on discussions and proposals concerning the Practice and PPG; the draft 2014 Action Plan and draft patient questionnaire.

DN and MR would be working on these issue and documents with a view to the questionnaire being available for patients shortly and the results ready for the end of March.  The offer from PPG members to assist the office staff where possible with patient mailings was readily accepted by the practice manager who suggested that some form of confidentiality agreement could be drawn up between the practice and PPG members.

The issue of funding for PPG activities as still ongoing.

2
CCG/GP Questionnaire and January workshop
DN reported that as a result of the KCCG questionnaire only five practices had responded and the follow up January workshop would be attended by five PPG representatives from practices who had not returned the questionnaire.  The feedback and outcome from this work was awaited. 

The lack of St Albans representation in the workshop, which would consider, amongst other things, Terms of Reference for PPGs had been queried by DN but without resolve. Of the five selected PPGs none had been regular attendees at Guildhall meetings and this made their involvement difficult to understand.

3
Presentation from Tiffin Girls School
Members congratulated Dr Chapman for her work with the students from Tiffin Girls and wished to record the PPG’s appreciation of the hard work, application to the research and the presentation of the material.

Following this comment, discussion went on to a student patient’s rights to be seen by their GP in private or be accompanied by someone else, and whether young people were aware of their right to see their doctor on their own.  Ways of bringing this awareness to patients were discussed.

MR reported that the system to make appointments on line would be implemented in the near future.  PPG members were not aware that appointments were available as early as 7.15am.
4
Dr Chapman

Dr Chapman advised the group that she would be leaving the practice at the end of March.  Members thanked Dr Chapman for her commitment to the PPG and, while regretting her leaving, wished her the very best in her new post.  MR to consider who from the Practice could undertake Dr Chapman’s PPG role.

5
Date of next meeting:  12 noon Wednesday 19 February in the practice waiting room
